
 

 

FRIENDS OF THE HUGHSON LIBRARY 
July 3, 2010 

Hughson Library 
 

President Joan House called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM.  Those present:  Margaret 
Rodgers, Jean Henley, Margaret E. Bowen, Sandell McLaughlin, Linda Berck, Amy Taylor, 
Joan House and, our new Librarian, Dianna Dulaney. 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT:  Linda Berck, Secretary, read the minutes of May 1, 2010.  The 
minutes were approved as read. 
  
TREASURER’S REPORT:   Treasurer, Sandell McLaughlin reported that we had little activity.  
There was a deposit of $22.00 on June 2nd for the June book sale.  $63.93 was reimbursed to Victoria 
Preston for a breakfast for her class in exchange for Dr. Seuss books for our party in March. Sandell was 
reimbursed $83.65 for the children’s magazines, for the Library.  The Balance as of June 30, 2010 is 
$3,907.34. 
   
LIBRARIAN’S REPORT:  Amy Taylor, the Branch Manager was present and our new Librarian   
Dianna Dulaney has not yet started, so there was no Librarian‘s report. Amy informed us that plans for 
our summer water events has changed due to lay offs.  Dianna said that she has obtained all of the 
materials for building little boats for the children to make for the boat race.  She said that one day she 
had 10 children participate in crafts, while another day there was no one.  Dianna also told us that the 
magazines have been arriving and she will keep tabs on their use.  She also will obtain the felt board for 
story time that was previously approved.  
  
OLD BUSINESS:  It was decided that the library festival, will be on August 3rd, and called ‘Summer 
Water Fun’. There will be a water balloon toss, and they will be making boats from foam plates and 
straws.  They will be able to race their boats in a little pool.  Sandell volunteered to read a tale about 
water. We will also announce the winner of the candy bowl contest. The person that guesses how many 
candies are in the bowl will be the winner.  Jean will obtain a certificate for ice cream and a pizza for a 
prize.  She will also call the paper to advertise the event.  
  
 NEW BUSINESS. Joan appointed volunteers for the book sale in July and the August sale will coincide 
with the Water Fun. Jean announced that volunteers will meet at storage on July 20th at 8AM.  It was 
decided that we will reserve a table at the Harvest Dinner.  A donation of $100.00 for children’s 
backpacks will go to the Family Resource Center.  Joan announced that Susan Lily requested a donation 
for a horse drawn carriage for the parade on Fourth of July, but it was decided that due to our limited 
funds we will reserve our funds for the many needs of our own library. 
 
 
NEXT MEETING:  Saturday, September 4, 2010, in the Library at 9AM   
Respectfully submitted, 
Linda Berck, Secretary 
 


